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We are legal practitioners with combined experience exceeding 100 years.

We are the authors of the standard Contract of Sale of Real Estate.  We provide that document in DRAFT to Dept. of Justice to use as the regulated contract for estate agents.
As it is also adopted by the LIV and REIV it is in wide use throughout the conveyancing industry.

We limit our comments to Part A Item 4 in relation to the contract of sale.

Question 19

We believe that there is considerable merit in an industry-wide standard form contract of sale, but we do not believe that such a contract should be prescribed for use by other than real estate agents, as is the current situation.

A prescribed contract could not take account of the many variants that can affect one particular transaction compared to another.  The parties need to be free to agree on contractual terms, subject to adequate consumer protection safeguards, which we believe to be the present situation.
Question 20

We see some merit in legislating some minimum standards that must be observed, much like the safety net in employment law, but we do not believe that there can be a restriction on the addition terms that can be agreed, provided that they do not derogate from the minimum standards.  This needs to be the case to allow the parties to respond to changes in the law, such as the forthcoming vendor withholding provisions, in a timely manner.
Question 21

We believe that the current system works.  Short of prescribing a standard form, which we do not favour, we do not see how the current system could be improved.

If prescription of a form of contract were to be considered we believe that it should be limited to residential transactions.
Question 22

Off the plan sales are a problem as they are attempting to deal with something that does not exist as yet.  There are also considerations in relation to future Owners Corporations and these produce complications.  We do not believe that these contracts need to be treated differently to other residential sales.
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